
May 28, 2024 

Alexandria Board of Zoning Appeals 
City Hall 
301 King Street 
Council Chambers, Second Floor 
Alexandria, VA 22314 

Members of the Alexandria Board of Zoning Appeals: 

My name is Kelli Wooten, and I am the property owner of 206 East Randolph Avenue, Alexandria, VA 22301.  
My property is immediately adjacent to the Leis property at 2612 Terret Avenue.   

Ali and Allen are looking for a special excep�on to allow for construc�on in a por�on of the secondary front 
yard.  While I am unable to atend the June 10 mee�ng, I wanted to let the Board of Zoning Appeals know 
that as one of the adjacent homeowners most impacted by the view of the Leis secondary front yard, I am 
fully suppor�ve of them receiving the excep�on.  The structure as contemplated by the excep�on is much 
more in keeping with the exis�ng landscape of the community.  Ali and Allen are excellent neighbors, and 
their design reflects their commitment to the community and the exis�ng aesthe�c of the community.   

I would strongly encourage the Board to support this special excep�on. 

Thank you for your considera�on.  If you have any ques�ons, I can be contacted at 617-875-0462 or 
wootenkl@gmail.com 

Regards, 

Kelli L Wooten 
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From: Terri Carnahan  
Date: Tue, Jun 4, 2024 at 1:56 PM 
Subject: House Renovations  

Hey neighbors - I finally got your letter as I was on vacation when the postman tried to 
deliver it.  I have no objections to your new addition to the house and wish you the best of 
luck with renovations.  

I enjoyed seeing your house on the tour. 

Terri 
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